

July 17, 2019

Eric Babson 1094 Cragmont Ave. Berkeley, CA 94708

Dear Mr. Eric Babson,

Thank you for contacting the Office of Lieutenant Governor Eleni Kounalakis regarding federal access to California Department of Motor Vehicle (DMV) records.

Under AB 60, undocumented individuals are able to drive in California and obtain a driver's license under the same rules as citizens. Under the DMV's policies, records of individuals with AB 60-mandated driver's licenses are not kept separately from citizens' records. This means that they are searchable by federal law enforcement agencies. Please note that these records do not indicate whether an individual is in the U.S. legally or not.

Should you have any further questions, please feel free to contact the Office of the DMV's Acting Director Kathleen Webb via the information provided below.

## Office of the Director

Department of Motor Vehicles 2415 1st Ave., Mail Station F101 Sacramento, CA 95818-2606 Phone: (800) 777-0133

Again, thank you for reaching out to the Office of Lt. Gov. Eleni Kounalakis.

Sincerely,

Office of Lieutenant Governor Eleni Kounalakis